MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES August 11, 2010

The reorganization meeting and regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was held at 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, August 11, 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building. The members of the Senior Volunteer Committee in attendance included Peg Azarian, Helen Haag, Kathryn Sletten, Ralph Schurr and Tanya Redilla. Also present: Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator.

Call to Order: Chairman Ralph Schurr called the meeting to order at 7:02PM. The Chairman had a moment of silence for Bill Maule

Approval of Minutes from July Meeting: Minutes were approved as submitted.

Public Comment: None.

New Business:

Budget Presentation Ideas:

The Committee Members discussed goals and different budgetary items they felt would be useful in getting their message out to the rest of the Senior Community. Below are the goals and budget items requested: Goals:

- Reach out to the Senior Community in for them to learn about the Senior Volunteer Committee and the seminars and events that the Committee is offering.
- Encourage participation in seminars and events provided by Senior Committee.

Budget:

- Advertising: \$4,000
 - o The Reporter-\$3,000
 - o Flyers-\$1,000
- Promotional Items- \$2,000
- Blood Pressure Machine & Cuffs (2)- \$150

Upcoming Meetings

The Senior Committee Meeting is cancelled in December.

Old Business:

Summer Concert- Senior Social Gathering

The Committee discussed about the Senior Social Gathering and about some ways to increase attendance for next year by having a vendor like water ice or other food vendors to attend the concerts.

Weekly Walking Club

The Committee has not had much success with this program because of heat this summer. The Committee will try again in the Fall. The Committee will stop advertising the program.

Other Business: None.

Adjournment: There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. The group will meet next on September 8, 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm.